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Newsletter
26th February 2025 

What’s in this edition?
Kaya and welcome to this edition of the CoMHWA newsletter! This edition of the newsletter is jam-packed full of Consumer-led, Lived-Experience opportunities. It is such a privilege to see how much the industry is growing in WA, so be warned, it’s a long one again! 
We hear from CoMHWA My Voice, My Rights, My Way, project officer Rachael Burns discussing her experience presenting at the Embrace Kids Symposium in Adelaide last week. You will also see in this edition that CoMHWA is supporting a Young Consumer Consultation with North Metro Mental Health; this is a great opportunity for young consumers to get involved and to influence the state governments Youth Mental Health 5-year Strategy.
This weekend is the Labour day long weekend and so CoMHWA and Peer Pathways will be closed on Monday 3rd March for the public holiday.
If you’re at a loose end on the public holiday please come down and see us at the Hyde Park Festival! CoMHWA Community Engagement Officer Elaine Ashurst will be speaking on the Community Mental Health Forum at 2pm and a CoMHWA stall will be up running all day from 10am - 5pm. We look forward to seeing you there!
As always, if there is anything you would like included in a future newsletter, please email us at admin@comhwa.org.au or call on 08 9258 8911. 
Caitlin Hellewell, CoMHWA Communications Officer 


Message from CoMHWA

Individual Advocacy Waitlist Closure
Due to increasing demand and extended wait times, we have made the difficult decision to temporarily close the IA waitlist. At this stage, the wait time has grown to a minimum of three months, and capacity constraints have made it challenging to keep up with demand.
Currently, most individuals joining the waitlist are facing long-term, complex, and unique advocacy issues, requiring sustained support. While it remains essential to assist people with these ongoing challenges, the increasing workload has made it difficult to provide timely advocacy for those in urgent need—particularly voluntary inpatients who are not supported by other advocacy organisations.
This decision was not made lightly, but it is a necessary step to restore capacity and improve responsiveness to urgent cases. The situation will be reassessed in approximately 4-6 weeks, with updates to be provided as more information becomes available.
We appreciate the community’s understanding and patience during this time and remain committed to delivering high-quality advocacy support.

Learnings from the Embrace Kids Symposium - Rachael Burns 
“On Thursday 13th of February, I was fortunate enough to fly over to Adelaide to speak on a panel for the Embrace collective’s first-ever Embrace Kids Symposium. 
The Embrace Collective is a health promotion charity with a vision for a world where young people are free from feelings of pressure, judgement and shame about their bodies.
The Embrace Collective is a fabulous organisation which has achieved so much in the past few years - including releasing multiple films, books, a magazine, changing the Australian Curriculum, and developing a number of programs including Body Blocks, EK Classrooms, and Activate Sports. These are created for schools and sporting clubs with teachers and coaches (and the business of their every-day lives) in mind - with pre-created class packs, workshops and lesson plans. 
The symposium’s panel platformed myself (as a Lived Experience advocate and Youth Crew member), Dr Lyza Norton (senior pediatric dietician), Professor Ivanka Prichard (Flinders University), and Kylie Burton (teacher, writer, and Lived Experience carer). The conversation highlighted some ways in which the world today fails to foster a safe environment for young people to exist and grow, as well as the harm that current approaches to health, nutrition and education are having in our modern world. I spoke about the fact that eating disorders and body image concerns - whilst interlinked - need to be viewed as separate concerns, and the importance of platforming voices of Lived Experience such as my own. 
As a member of the Embrace Youth Crew, I have also recently written a blog about a topic that I personally am incredibly passionate about and that had played a significant role in the development and maintenance of my eating disorder: the “Traffic Light System” approach to nutrition and healthy eating. 
To watch the symposium, including the panel discussion in which I share my own experiences as someone who developed an eating disorder in my early adolescence, please send me an email rburns@comhwa.org.au  
- Rachael Burns, CoMHWA My Voice, My Rights, My Way Project Officer 


NDIS participant survey to inform CoMHWA's feedback to NDIS Mandatory Registration consultation
Consumers of Mental Health WA (CoMHWA) is seeking your responses as a participant accessing NDIS for psychosocial disability to guide us in giving feedback to the NDIS Commission’s consultations on Mandatory Registration of platform providers, Supported Independent Living (SIL) providers, and support coordination providers.
The survey is voluntary and confidential, and should take around 5-10 minutes of your time. You can skip most questions you do not want to answer. Your responses will be used in the development of a submission paper to be provided as feedback to the NDIS Commission, and will be published on CoMHWA’s website in mid-March.
The survey will be open until 5pm AWST, Sunday 2nd of March 2025.
If you would like to fill out the survey, please call CoMHWA on 9258 8911 and ask to speak with a member of the systemic advocacy team or email us at sysadvocacy@comhwa.org.au 
We want to say thanks for the time you've taken to do this survey. We have five $50 gift cards to give out. Complete the survey for the chance to win!


Sign up for The Listening Lounge!

Looking for free in-person peer mental health support that is available weekly?
If so, we have two new peer support groups starting soon that we would love to see you at!

Tuesday Evening Cloverdale Group 
When: Weekly on Tuesdays 6pm to 8pm
Where: CoMWHA Office, Cloverdale
Starts: 11th March 2025 

Monday Morning Leederville Group 
When: Weekly on Mondays 10am to 12pm
Where: Vincent Community Centre, Leederville 
Starts: 10th March 2025
Interested? Find out more and sign up using the information below. 

If you have any questions or want to sign up please email Laura McWhae: lmcwhae@comhwa.org.au or call 0413 251 383

Listen. Advocate. Change.
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Have your say: WA Suicide Prevention Framework Consultations

This is your opportunity to make sure that consumers are represented in setting priorities for WA’s Suicide Prevention Framework.

CoMHWA want to hear from people who have a lived or living experience with mental health challenges and distress.These consultations will allow us to provide feedback to the Mental Health Commission to inform WA’s next Suicide Prevention Framework, and to inform CoMHWA’s next strategic plan. Payment is available for those not attending during paid work time, at a rate of $37.50 per hour. Lunch will be provided.

We are currently finalising details for our consultations, so please get in touch with us to be sent all the information if you’re in one of the following areas:

· Collie - Monday 10th March
· Port Hedland - Tuesday 11th March
· Carnarvon - Thursday 13th March
· Albany - Tuesday 18th March
· Esperance - Tuesday 18th March
· Geraldton - Thursday 20th March
· Broome - Friday 21st March
· Merredin - Tuesday 25th March
· Perth Metro - details coming soon….

Contact us to find out more and register for a consultation: admin@comhwa.org.au



	

	Complete the survey: what do you want from your National Mental Health Consumer Peak Body?


The National Mental Health Consumer Alliance (the NMHCA) became the National Peak Body for mental health consumers in July 2024. The NMHCA is led by mental health consumers for mental health consumers. 
The National Mental Health Consumer Alliance wants to hear from you. Your input is vital to help your national peak body for mental health consumers identify where they should focus, and what their priorities should be, over the next two years. 
The survey closes 5pm Sunday 16 March 2025.
If you would like to complete the survey, please email sysadvocacy@comhwa.org.au 

FairGround Conference 2025 Presentation Submissions are now open
This June, The Youth Affairs Council of WA (YACWA) are bringing the youth sector together for two days of learning, connection, and bold ideas at the 2025 FairGround Conference. As part of this, they’re looking for presentation ideas that showcase the impact of youth work in different spaces—regional and metro, cultural and community-based, online and in-person. “How are we adapting to new challenges, finding innovative solutions, and creating real change for young people?”
Have you done something new, creative, or impactful in your work with young people? Do you have insights, stories, or lessons that could inspire others? Now’s your chance to share them! 
💡 What they’re looking for: 
· Presentations on policy, practice, innovation, and impact across three (3) streams: Connecting, Purpose, Belonging 
· Stories from youth workers, advocates, and young changemakers 
· Creative and engaging ways of sharing ideas (co-presenters welcome) 
When: Thursday 12 & Friday 13 June 2025 
Where: The Esplanade Hotel by Rydges, Walyalup (Fremantle) 
Submissions close Friday 14 March 2025 
If you’ve got an idea but haven’t presented before, YACWA are happy to support you through the process. Just reach out to events@yacwa.org.au  before the deadline!

Applications for the 2025 Youth Parliament are now open

Are you passionate about issues in your community? 

Would you like to have the chance to speak about these issues in Parliament House? 

Then apply for the 2025 Youth Parliament program!  

Youth Parliament is a non-partisan parliamentary education and advocacy program designed to give young people aged 15 to 25 the opportunity to have their voices heard on issues that matter to them. Participants of our program work in teams to develop legislation, discuss topical issues and present speeches in Parliament House. It’s a lot of fun while learning useful skills and meeting incredible people along the way.

This year, Youth Parliament really want to highlight that this is program for all young people - not just those who know a lot about politics and/or advocacy.

They are especially hopeful that they will reach more young people with lived experience of mental health and disability from a diverse range of backgrounds, as they know how many passionate young people make up the WA Community. 

If you are not a young person but have anyone in mind that might be a good fit, or someone who wants to make their voice heard, please encourage and support them to apply. 

Applications close on the 3rd March.

For more information please email Aimee Oliver, Youth Parliament Access and Inclusion Officer 2025, aimee.oliver@ymcawa.org.au 



Education & Training

Upcoming CoMHWA Core Training 

The following trainings are now open for registration and FREE for CoMHWA members to attend!

Speak Up, Be Heard
This interactive session covers the basics of self-advocacy and to build confidence in having your voice heard within your support networks.

Date: Tuesday 11th March 2025
Time: 10:30am - 3:30pm
Place: 14/275 Belmont Avenue, Cloverdale, WA 6104

Intro to Peer Navigation (Online)
This interactive workshop builds skills for individuals and peer workers to identify, locate and access suitable supports for their own or others wellbeing. Learn to draw to draw from your lived experience to aid you in navigating complex systems effectively.

Date: Wednesday 16th March 2025
Time: 10:30am - 1:30pm
Place: Online via Zoom

For all education and training questions/enquiries, CoMHWA's Education and Training team can be contacted at: education@comhwa.org.au (08) 9258 8911

Free Young Carers Training - Telling Your Story Safely 

Young carers aged 16-25yrs are invited to attend a workshop exploring safely revealing parts of their story and sharing their lived experience in such a way that serves their personal purpose.
This workshop is suitable for anyone with lived experience of caring for someone who wishes to disclose experiences to their immediate circle and others with a view to increase awareness and understanding.

When: Tuesday, 18th February | 4.00pm – 7.00pm 
Where: Carers WA | 182 Lord Street, Perth 

Limited spaces available. Refreshments will be provided.

This workshop will be delivered by CoMHWA.

For more information please contact info@carerswa.asn.au 




Peer Leadership & Support
		North Metro Mental Health Young Consumer Consultation




		Have your say on the Youth Mental Health 5-year strategy for 2025-2030!
When: 3:00pm - 4:30pm, Thursday 3rd April 2025
Who: North Metro Youth Services are inviting people under 30 who are members of COMHWA or AODCCC to attend this consultation. They are looking for up to 15 people and it will be first come first served. They will advise you if they have gone past the cap and close the form as soon as we can.
Location: CoMHWA - 12/275 Belmont Ave, Cloverdale  
Payment: People will be offered payment at $37.5/hour (total $75) in the form of Coles Myer vouchers or Electronic Fund Transfer.  
Parking: There is free 4 hour parking at Belmont Forum, which is an 120-150m walk away.
More information, including an agenda, will be sent prior to the meeting.
Run by: Gee Anderson (they/them), Ari Rahim (they/them) - Youth Lived Experience consultants at North Metropolitan Youth Mental Health Services
If you have any questions please contact:
Gee: gee.anderson@health.wa.gov.au 0456 002 432; Ari: ari.rahim@health.wa.gov.au 0455 838 073 - Work days Mon/Tues.






AOD Stigma Reduction Toolkit Project
Have you visited a WA Public Hospital Emergency Department in the last 1 to 2 years?
If you have had an interaction with Emergency Department staff in a WA public hospital setting within the last 2 years, the Alcohol and Other Drug Consumer & Community Coalition (AODCCC) want to hear from you!
As part of their AOD Stigma Reduction Toolkit Project, they are hoping to gather a pool of AODCCC members with relevant experience, to take part in training and paid opportunities to help shape this project and its outcomes. 
By filling out this EOI, you will be placed into a pool of applicants who will be given the opportunity to participate in 1:1 interviews, small focus groups, and workshops starting in April and running through to August.
To be eligible to take part in this project, you must meet the following criteria:
· Be 16 years or older.
· Be a member of AODCCC as an individual.
· Have had an interaction with emergency department staff in a WA public hospital setting within the last 12-24 months.
If you have any questions or would like to be involved, please email info@aodccc.org 


EOI’s now open for the 2025-27 Carers WA Policy Working Group

Carers WA is seeking expressions of interest from carers and former carers for the 2025-2027 membership term of the Carers WA Policy Working Group.

The Carers WA Policy Working Group is a carer reference group which provides a forum for Group members to discuss and provide input into Carers WA’s systemic policy work. Nominations are being sought for up to 8 group members, for a two-year term, running from March 2025-March 2027. Members of the group will meet four times per year. Carers are paid for their attendance and participation in this working group. 

Nominations close on Friday 28th February, 2025.

More information, including the position description, terms of reference and code of conduct, is available in the Nomination Manual below. 

To nominate or discuss your interest in the Group, please contact Carers WA’s systemic policy team at policy@carerswa.asn.au 


		
Co-Design the National Roadmap for Mental Health Research Translation




		In the ALIVE/ANU 2024 lived-experience priorities survey, young people shared their priorities on what matters such as: “Ways to make therapy more effective for adolescents”, “Breaking stigma through increasing awareness” and “How to alter mental health education to be less clinical and include different perspectives”.  

ALIVE/ANU are now reaching out to invite young people (16-25 years old) living with mental ill-health and/or caring for a family member or kinship member with mental ill-health to contribute to the next phase- creating actions for what matters to 16-25 year olds and co-design of the national roadmap for mental health research translation through co-design sessions.

These sessions aim to help further understanding of what matters most to young people in mental health research and what research and translation efforts should be directed towards.

For more information please contact Professor Victoria Palmer (The ALIVE National Centre for Mental Health Research Translation) Tel: +61 3 8344 4987 | Email: v.palmer@unimelb.edu.au







	AOD Lived Experience Peer Worker

		Type: Part-time 
Location: Victoria Park
Level 4 SCHCDS

Permanent Part-time, 7 days per fortnight, weekend work required shift are from 12:00pm to 8:00pm
The AOD Lived Experience (Peer) Worker is a key member of the multi-disciplinary team (MDT) at the St James Transitional Care Unit (EMHS). They bring Lived Experience expertise to support consumers and carers dealing with alcohol and other drug (AOD) concerns. This role focuses on person-centred, recovery-focused, and trauma-informed care, actively contributing to the consumer’s care journey.

Key responsibilities:
· Use a Peer Work Framework to support recovery, including recovery and discharge planning.
· Provide direct AOD support to individual clients.
· Advocate for consumer perspectives within the MDT and external services.
· Work with consumers to provide feedback on recovery progress, barriers, and achievements.
· Assist with admissions, introductions, orientation, and coaching.

Closing date: 27th February 2025

For further information on the position please contact Rebecca Martin on 0436 367 909 or email mail@connectwanju.org.au



	

	Holyoake: Peer Supporter

	


Type: Part-time 
Location: Midland 

Holyoake are inviting applications from Peer Support Workers to work within the North East Metro Community Alcohol and Drug Service (NEMCADS) team on a part-time basis until 16 February 2026, with the possibility of extension. This is a great opportunity to work within a supportive team environment and make a meaningful difference in the community. 

This role is 42.5 hours per fortnight (FTE 0.57).

Key responsibilities:
· Use your lived experience to support people to reduce the impact of alcohol and drug use in their lives. 
· Co-facilitate SMART Recovery groups with another Peer Support Worker or a Counsellor.
· Provide information about community resources and services to help people find the right support for them.

To discuss this opportunity further, please contact Clinical Services Manager, Liam Dekker: ldekker@holyoake.org.au or (08) 9274 7055.

		Mind - Peer Practitioner

Type: Casual
Location: Perth

Mind are seeking compassionate and experienced Peer Practitioners for casual opportunities within their psychosocial team in the Perth Metro area. You will utilise your lived or living experience of mental health challenges to connect with young people through assertive outreach, coordinate support services, and empower them to achieve wellbeing goals, maintain stable housing, build confidence, manage day-to-day living, and engage with education and/or employment. Ideal candidates will have at least two years' experience and a genuine passion for supporting others on their recovery journey.

Key responsibilities:
· Draw on the broader Lived Experience knowledge base to inform your practice.
· Provide tailored and integrated case managed responses to young people through flexible outreach.
· Deliver high-quality services to respond to the unique needs of young people, offering a flexible and person-centred approach.
· Connect service users with resources and support to build positive relationships, expand their community networks, and access relevant services.
· Collaborate with various services and the community to ensure coordinated support for the young person's recovery goals.

Applications must be submitted by 11pm Thursday 27 February 2025.
 
To discuss this opportunity further, please contact Amy Van Leeuwen, Service Manager, amy.vanleeuwen@mindaustralia.org.au  







	

			Expression of Interest, Peer Association Foregrounding Project Focus Groups




		The Department of Health and Aged Care is working to implement the peer workforce 2024-25 Budget measures. This includes establishing a “National Mental Health and Suicide Prevention Peer Workforce Association” from 1 July 2025 and delivering a National Census of the Lived Experience (Peer) Workforce by 30 June 2026.

The Department have engaged Lived Experience Australia to update the 2019 Towards Professionalisation Report to inform establishment of the Association, given the peer workforce sector has grown and developed significantly since then.

They are undertaking focus groups across March this year and invite you to express your interest in joining these consultations.

These focus groups are open to people in mental health and/or suicide prevention services who are currently or previously employed in designated personal or family/carer lived experience (peer) roles for example:
· Peer Support Workers
· Management and leadership
· Advocacy
· Education
· Policy, research and evaluation.

If you are unable to attend any of the below focus groups, the focus groups are full, or you do not fit the above criteria, you will still have the opportunity to contribute your views via a national online survey. The Department of Health and Aged Care will announce details about this.

They are hoping to hold a focus group with Aboriginal and/or Torres Strait Islander Peer Workers and are currently reaching out to Peer Leaders for their advice.

For enquiries regarding this consultation, please contact Sharon Lawn via slawn@livedexperienceaustralia.com.au or phone 0459 098 772

Lived Experience Australia encourage you to submit your expression of interest as soon as possible as applications will close once focus groups have reached capacity.









	


Tecwyn Jones Bequest Grants - 2025 Applications are now open
Are you or your family member or carer already receiving MIFWA’s services and could do with a small amount of financial assistance to purchase resources and equipment, attend events, enrol into a course, or seek some respite?
If yes and you’re a current MIFWA member registered before Monday 17th March 2025, you may be eligible for a grant.
Follow the guidelines and submit your application form by 5pm on Monday 17th of March 2025.
Please contact Alison at alison.nesbit@mifwa.org.au if you have any questions or need assistance.


Circle of Friends - Mental Health Coffee Groups
Circle of Friends has recently expanded to include Cockburn!
All of the groups are run in local cafes by volunteers who have lived experience of mental health issues. Each group runs weekly without fail to honour our commitment to always be there, especially for people who are attending for the first time. We strive to offer a heartfelt, non-clinical service, thus we do not take names, use forms or require anyone to speak. The groups are free of charge; people can drop in without notice and bring a support person. The groups run for 2 hours, and we simply have coffee together and discuss whatever comes up. 
Cockburn: Jamaica Blue Coffee Shop, Tuesday 10-11am
Kwinana: Dome Coffee Shop, Thursday 11am-1pm
Baldivis: Dome Coffee Shop, Friday 10am-12pm
Waikiki: Dome Coffee Shop, Saturday 10am-12pm
If you have any questions or would like to volunteer as a facilitator please contact Circle of Friend Coordinator Claire Willans: kcmj@iinet.net.au




CoMHWA Events

CoMHWA at the Hyde Park Festival this weekend! 

CoMHWA will be at Rotary WA's first collaborative family and community mental health fair at the Hyde Park Festival, this coming Labour Day Weekend on Monday 3 March!

It will include panels on perinatal, childhood, family, youth, and aged mental health, an open community forum each afternoon, and a Monday morning workshop on building mental health awareness.

CoMHWA's Community Engagement Officer Elaine Ashurst will be speaking on the Community Mental Health Panel at 2pm - head down and support her!

Panels comprise local service providers, support and advocacy groups, and WA researchers, all with a passion for improving mental health awareness. Public participation in Q&A sessions is welcomed, particularly from those with lived experience. Information on local mental health services and support groups will be available.

Where: Hyde Park North Perth (corner of William st and Vincent st North Perth, WA 6006)
When: 10am – 5pm 2nd and 3rd of March 2025 


Sector News & Events
		Introduction to National Mental Health Consumer Alliance - Consumer Webinar




	


This is the first public webinar presented by the National Mental Health Consumer Alliance (NMHCA).
When: 06/03/2025 9am - 10am AWST
Where: Online
Note that this webinar is for Mental Health Consumers only. This means that attendees must have lived experience of using mental health services. 
There will be a webinar for our Allies on Thursday 13 March 2025, 12pm - 1pm (AEDT).
The NMHCA was funded by the Australian Government in July 2024. Since then they have been busy setting up the organisation while simultaneously advocating for consumers' rights. This webinar will cover what they have achieved over the past 7 months, and what they're planning to focus on in 2025. The presentation will be followed by a Q&A session.
If you would like to get the webinar link please email sysadvocacy@comhwa.org.au

		Women’s Impact Presentation for International Women’s Day 




	


When: Friday 7th March 2025, 2:00-3:30pm 
Where: City of Bayswater Civic Centre, 61 Broun Avenue Morley, WA, 6943
Come along to an insightful presentation from crisis accommodation provider Orana House and learn more about the critical support they provide to people facing family and domestic violence.
After the presentation, join in preparing self-care packs and uplifting messages for the women at the refuge and enjoy a delicious morning tea.
Attendees are encouraged to bring along VISA or Eftpos gift card donations to the value of $25 or $50 to be included in the self-care packs.
Don't miss this unique opportunity to support women and give back to the community.
This event is part of the City’s 2025 International Women’s Day celebrations. 
For more information please contact Email: mail@bayswater.wa.gov.au   










CoMHWA Privacy, Feedback and Complaints Policies
Did you know that our Privacy Policy and our Feedback, Complaints and Grievances Policy 
are both available on our website?
Visit http://www.comhwa.org.au/contact-us/ for further information or request a hard copy version by calling us on 9258 8911 or email admin@comhwa.org.au
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12/275 Belmont Avenue, Cloverdale WA 6105

Follow us on social media!
Facebook: Consumers of Mental Health WA
Twitter: @CoMHWA_
Instagram: @comhwa_
LinkedIn: Consumers of Mental Health WA
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